
 

 

March 27, 2023 
 

Chairwoman Kay Granger     Ranking Member Laura DeLauro 
House Appropriations Committee    House Appropriations Committee 
H-307 The Capitol      1036 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515     Washington, DC 20515 

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

I am requesting funding for the Skokie Park District’s Neighborhood Parks Rehabilitation Project 
in fiscal year 2024. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Skokie Park District, located at 
9300 Weber Park Pl., Skokie, Illinois, 60076.  The funding would be used make significant 
renovations to three neighborhood parks within the Village of Skokie.  Planned improvements include, 
but are not limited to, new playground equipment, new surfacing, new benches and water fountains for 
each location and several improvements to sports fields and courts. 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by CDBG – 
Economic Development Initiative section 5305(a)(2) – the acquisition, construction, reconstruction, or 
installation (including design features and improvements with respect to such construction, 
reconstruction, or installation that promote energy efficiency) of public works, facilities (except for 
buildings for the general conduct of government), and site or other improvements. 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 
family. 

 
Sincerely, 

Jan Schakowsky 
Member of Congress 


